FRANCA L. DEROSA ATTORNEY-AT-LAW

Direct: 860-509-6539 Fax: 860-509-6639 fderosa@brownrudnick.com

April 9, 2021

#### **VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL**

Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. Executive Director/Staff Attorney Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 192B—CPV Towantic Energy, LLC Motion to Reopen and Modify the June 23, 1999 Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need Based on Changed Conditions Pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-181a(b) for the Construction, Maintenance and Operation of a 785 MW Dual-Fuel Combined Cycle Electric Generating Facility Located North of the Prokop Road and Towantic Hill Road Intersection in the Town of Oxford, Connecticut—CPV Towantic, LLC—Revised Emergency Response/Safety Plan

## Dear Attorney Bachman:

Pursuant to Paragraph 1(h) of the Connecticut Siting Council's May 14, 2015 Decision and Order in Docket No. 192B, CPV Towantic, LLC hereby submits its Revised Emergency Response/Safety Plan for the electric generating facility located in Oxford, Connecticut. We are providing this Revised Emergency Response/Safety Plan as a link\* below. The Revised Emergency Response/Safety Plan supersedes the previously filed and approved draft plan (submitted on February 23, 2018 and approved on February 27, 2018).

Please note that CPV shared the report with appropriate state and local officials for their and comments. Copies of the emails to the state and local officials are attached for your reference.

Please contact Philip M. Small, Esq. at 860-509-6575 or me at 860-509-6539 with any questions.

Very truly yours,

**BROWN RUDNICK LLP** 

Franca I DoBoss

64001560v1-022345/0005

<sup>\*</sup>https://brownrudnickllp-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/jbrunelle\_brownrudnick\_com/EcSz-isaW7FFj6EuLnFlgvMBY-Uuo\_asyeu2td1FucFr60?email=JBrunelle%40brownrudnick.com&e=Mt21q0

From: Paszczuk, Henry <Henry.Paszczuk@ct.gov>

Sent: Thursday, March 25, 2021 9:47 AM

To: Hawk, Larry

**Cc:** Field, John; Gustafson, John

**Subject:** RE: Towantic - ERSP Update Notice

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

## WARNING: This email originated from outside of NAES

### Larry,

I read through the plan and found one issue that I would like to bring to your attention. On page 195 please change the contact phone number for John Field the DEMHS Region 5 Coordinator to 860-250-2535.

Thank you,

#### Henry

From: Hawk, Larry < Larry. Hawk@naes.com> Sent: Wednesday, March 24, 2021 8:16 AM

**To:** Gustafson, John <John.G.Gustafson@ct.gov>; Field, John <John.Field@ct.gov>; chiefsjp@oxford-ct.gov; Paszczuk, Henry <Henry.Paszczuk@ct.gov>; Pfeiffer, Ryan <Ryan.Pfeiffer@ct.gov>; Kelly, Matt <mkelly@ctairports.org>; Duva, Divas Duva @ct.gov>

Diane < Diane. Duva@ct.gov>

Cc: Don Atwood (datwood@cpv.com) <datwood@cpv.com>; Tubridy, Catherine <Catherine.Tubridy@naes.com>

Subject: RE: Towantic - ERSP Update Notice

EXTERNAL EMAIL: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click any links or open any attachments unless you trust the sender and know the content is safe.

All,

Just a friendly reminder of the request for comment by March 31, 2021, as outlined from the initial email sent below. Please let Don Atwood (datwood@cpv.com) know if you have any questions or concerns in regards to this matter.

Best Regards,

LARRY HAWK

PLANT MANAGER - CPV TOWANTIC, LLC.

Office: 1-203-814-1048 Mobile: 1-603-490-8899

Email: Larry.Hawk@naes.com



NAES Corporation 16 Woodruff Hill Rd, Oxford, CT 06478 CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: This electronic mail contains information belonging to the sender that is solely for the recipient named above and which may be confidential or privileged.

SENDER EXPRESSLY PRESERVES AND ASSERTS ALL PRIVILEGES AND IMMUNITIES APPLICABLE TO THIS EMAIL. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this communication is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately. Thank you.

From: Hawk, Larry

Sent: Wednesday, March 3, 2021 1:32 PM

 $\textbf{To:} \ John.g. gustafson@ct.gov; john.field@ct.gov; chiefsjp@oxford-ct.gov; henry.paszcuk@ct.gov; ryan.pfeiffer@ct.gov; henry.pfeiffer@ct.gov; henry.pfeif$ 

'Matthew Kelly (mkelly@ctairports.org)' <mkelly@ctairports.org>; diane.duva@ct.gov

Cc: Don Atwood (datwood@cpv.com) <datwood@cpv.com>; Tubridy, Catherine <Catherine.Tubridy@naes.com>

Subject: Towantic - ERSP Update Notice

Dear State and Local Emergency Response Coordinators:

I am contacting you on behalf of CPV Towantic, LLC, which operates a power plant on Woodruff Hill Road, Oxford, CT 06478 ("Facility"). As part of the permitting process, an Emergency Response Plan was prepared for the Facility in 2015 and submitted to the Connecticut Siting Council. Many of you had the opportunity to review and comment on the Emergency Response Plan in 2015. As part of the normal review process, we have updated the Emergency Response Plan for the Facility and can be accessed through the following link

CPV Towantic - Emergency Response Safety Plan - 2 26 2021 complete.pdf

We are providing a link to the document because it is too large to email. We are required to submit the updated draft Emergency Response Plan to you for review and comment as part of the update process. We respectfully request that you respond to this email with any comments or questions you may have by Wednesday, March 31, 2021. It would also be helpful for you to respond that you have no comments if that is the case.

Thank you for your cooperation and assistance. If you have any questions regarding this email, please contact Don Atwood at <a href="mailto:datwood@cpv.com">datwood@cpv.com</a>.

Best Regards,

LARRY HAWK

PLANT MANAGER - CPV TOWANTIC, LLC.

Office: 1-203-814-1048 Mobile: 1-603-490-8899 Email: Larry.Hawk@naes.com



NAES Corporation 16 Woodruff Hill Rd, Oxford, CT 06478

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: This electronic mail contains information belonging to the sender that is solely for the recipient named above and which may be confidential or privileged.

SENDER EXPRESSLY PRESERVES AND ASSERTS ALL PRIVILEGES AND IMMUNITIES APPLICABLE TO THIS EMAIL. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents

immediately. Thank you.

From: Hawk, Larry

**Sent:** Wednesday, March 3, 2021 1:32 PM

**To:** John.g.gustafson@ct.gov; john.field@ct.gov; chiefsjp@oxford-ct.gov; henry.paszcuk@ct.gov;

ryan.pfeiffer@ct.gov; 'Matthew Kelly (mkelly@ctairports.org)'; diane.duva@ct.gov

Cc: Don Atwood (datwood@cpv.com); Tubridy, Catherine

**Subject:** Towantic - ERSP Update Notice

Tracking: Recipient Delivery

John.g.gustafson@ct.gov

john.field@ct.gov chiefsjp@oxford-ct.gov henry.paszcuk@ct.gov ryan.pfeiffer@ct.gov

'Matthew Kelly (mkelly@ctairports.org)'

diane.duva@ct.gov

Don Atwood (datwood@cpv.com)

Tubridy, Catherine Delivered: 3/3/2021 1:32 PM

Dear State and Local Emergency Response Coordinators:

I am contacting you on behalf of CPV Towantic, LLC, which operates a power plant on Woodruff Hill Road, Oxford, CT 06478 ("Facility"). As part of the permitting process, an Emergency Response Plan was prepared for the Facility in 2015 and submitted to the Connecticut Siting Council. Many of you had the opportunity to review and comment on the Emergency Response Plan in 2015. As part of the normal review process, we have updated the Emergency Response Plan for the Facility and can be accessed through the following link

CPV Towantic - Emergency Response Safety Plan - 2 26 2021 complete.pdf

We are providing a link to the document because it is too large to email. We are required to submit the updated draft Emergency Response Plan to you for review and comment as part of the update process. We respectfully request that you respond to this email with any comments or questions you may have by Wednesday, March 31, 2021. It would also be helpful for you to respond that you have no comments if that is the case.

Thank you for your cooperation and assistance. If you have any questions regarding this email, please contact Don Atwood at <a href="mailto:datwood@cpv.com">datwood@cpv.com</a>.

Best Regards,

LARRY HAWK

PLANT MANAGER - CPV TOWANTIC, LLC.

Office: 1-203-814-1048 Mobile: 1-603-490-8899 Email: <u>Larry.Hawk@naes.com</u>



NAES Corporation 16 Woodruff Hill Rd, Oxford, CT 06478 CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: This electronic mail contains information belonging to the sender that is solely for the recipient named above and which may be confidential or privileged.

SENDER EXPRESSLY PRESERVES AND ASSERTS ALL PRIVILEGES AND IMMUNITIES APPLICABLE TO THIS EMAIL. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this communication is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately. Thank you.

From: Hawk, Larry

Sent: Wednesday, March 24, 2021 8:16 AM

**To:** 'John.g.gustafson@ct.gov'; 'john.field@ct.gov'; chiefsjp@oxford-ct.gov; 'henry.paszczuk@ct.gov';

'ryan.pfeiffer@ct.gov'; 'Matthew Kelly (mkelly@ctairports.org)'; 'diane.duva@ct.gov'

**Cc:** Don Atwood (datwood@cpv.com); Tubridy, Catherine

Subject: RE: Towantic - ERSP Update Notice

Tracking: Recipient Read

'John.g.gustafson@ct.gov'

'john.field@ct.gov' chiefsjp@oxford-ct.gov 'henry.paszczuk@ct.gov' 'ryan.pfeiffer@ct.gov'

'Matthew Kelly (mkelly@ctairports.org)'

'diane.duva@ct.gov'

Don Atwood (datwood@cpv.com)

Tubridy, Catherine Read: 3/24/2021 8:17 AM

All,

Just a friendly reminder of the request for comment by March 31, 2021, as outlined from the initial email sent below. Please let Don Atwood (datwood@cpv.com) know if you have any questions or concerns in regards to this matter.

Best Regards,

LARRY HAWK

PLANT MANAGER - CPV TOWANTIC, LLC.

Office: 1-203-814-1048 Mobile: 1-603-490-8899 Email: Larry.Hawk@naes.com



**NAES Corporation** 

16 Woodruff Hill Rd, Oxford, CT 06478

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: This electronic mail contains information belonging to the sender that is solely for the recipient named above and which may be confidential or privileged.

SENDER EXPRESSLY PRESERVES AND ASSERTS ALL PRIVILEGES AND IMMUNITIES APPLICABLE TO THIS EMAIL. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this communication is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately. Thank you.

From: Hawk, Larry

Sent: Wednesday, March 3, 2021 1:32 PM

To: John.g.gustafson@ct.gov; john.field@ct.gov; chiefsjp@oxford-ct.gov; henry.paszcuk@ct.gov; ryan.pfeiffer@ct.gov;

'Matthew Kelly (mkelly@ctairports.org)' < mkelly@ctairports.org>; diane.duva@ct.gov

Cc: Don Atwood (datwood@cpv.com) <datwood@cpv.com>; Tubridy, Catherine <Catherine.Tubridy@naes.com>

Subject: Towantic - ERSP Update Notice

Dear State and Local Emergency Response Coordinators:

I am contacting you on behalf of CPV Towantic, LLC, which operates a power plant on Woodruff Hill Road, Oxford, CT 06478 ("Facility"). As part of the permitting process, an Emergency Response Plan was prepared for the Facility in 2015 and submitted to the Connecticut Siting Council. Many of you had the opportunity to review and comment on the Emergency Response Plan in 2015. As part of the normal review process, we have updated the Emergency Response Plan for the Facility and can be accessed through the following link

CPV Towantic - Emergency Response Safety Plan - 2 26 2021 complete.pdf

We are providing a link to the document because it is too large to email. We are required to submit the updated draft Emergency Response Plan to you for review and comment as part of the update process. We respectfully request that you respond to this email with any comments or questions you may have by Wednesday, March 31, 2021. It would also be helpful for you to respond that you have no comments if that is the case.

Thank you for your cooperation and assistance. If you have any questions regarding this email, please contact Don Atwood at <a href="mailto:datwood@cpv.com">datwood@cpv.com</a>.

Best Regards,

LARRY HAWK

PLANT MANAGER - CPV TOWANTIC, LLC.

Office: 1-203-814-1048 Mobile: 1-603-490-8899 Email: Larry.Hawk@naes.com



NAES Corporation 16 Woodruff Hill Rd, Oxford, CT 06478

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: This electronic mail contains information belonging to the sender that is solely for the recipient named above and which may be confidential or privileged.

SENDER EXPRESSLY PRESERVES AND ASSERTS ALL PRIVILEGES AND IMMUNITIES APPLICABLE TO THIS EMAIL. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this communication is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately. Thank you.

**From:** Scott Pelletier <chiefsjp@oxford-ct.gov>

**Sent:** Friday, March 26, 2021 9:15 AM

To: Hawk, Larry

**Subject:** Re: Towantic - ERSP Update Notice

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Completed

# WARNING: This email originated from outside of NAES

Larry

I have no comment at this time. Will you be providing a final copy for our office for the file

Thank You

Scott J. Pelletier Fire Chief ~ Fire Marshal Town of Oxford

On Wed, Mar 24, 2021 at 8:15 AM Hawk, Larry <Larry.Hawk@naes.com> wrote:

All.

Just a friendly reminder of the request for comment by March 31, 2021, as outlined from the initial email sent below. Please let Don Atwood (<a href="mailto:datwood@cpv.com">datwood@cpv.com</a>) know if you have any questions or concerns in regards to this matter.

Best Regards,

LARRY HAWK

PLANT MANAGER - CPV TOWANTIC, LLC.

Office: 1-203-814-1048

Mobile: 1-603-490-8899

Email: Larry.Hawk@naes.com



NAES Corporation 16 Woodruff Hill Rd, Oxford, CT 06478

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: This electronic mail contains information belonging to the sender that is solel y

for the recipient named above and which may be confidential or privileged.

SENDER EXPRESSLY PRESERVES AND ASSERTS ALL PRIVILEGES AND IMMUNITIES APPLICABLE TO THIS

EMAIL. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this communication is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this email in error, please notify me

immediately. Thank you.

From: Hawk, Larry

Sent: Wednesday, March 3, 2021 1:32 PM

To: John.g.gustafson@ct.gov; john.field@ct.gov; chiefsjp@oxford-ct.gov; henry.paszcuk@ct.gov;

ryan.pfeiffer@ct.gov; 'Matthew Kelly (mkelly@ctairports.org)' <mkelly@ctairports.org>; diane.duva@ct.gov

Cc: Don Atwood (datwood@cpv.com) <datwood@cpv.com>; Tubridy, Catherine

<Catherine.Tubridy@naes.com>

Subject: Towantic - ERSP Update Notice

Dear State and Local Emergency Response Coordinators:

I am contacting you on behalf of CPV Towantic, LLC, which operates a power plant on Woodruff Hill Road, Oxford, CT 06478 ("Facility"). As part of the permitting process, an Emergency Response Plan was

prepared for the Facility in 2015 and submitted to the Connecticut Siting Council. Many of you had the opportunity to review and comment on the Emergency Response Plan in 2015. As part of the normal review process, we have updated the Emergency Response Plan for the Facility and can be accessed through the following link

CPV Towantic - Emergency Response Safety Plan - 2\_26\_2021 complete.pdf

We are providing a link to the document because it is too large to email. We are required to submit the updated draft Emergency Response Plan to you for review and comment as part of the update process. We respectfully request that you respond to this email with any comments or questions you may have by Wednesday, March 31, 2021. It would also be helpful for you to respond that you have no comments if that is the case.

Thank you for your cooperation and assistance. If you have any questions regarding this email, please contact Don Atwood at <a href="mailto:datwood@cpv.com">datwood@cpv.com</a>.

Best Regards,

LARRY HAWK

PLANT MANAGER - CPV TOWANTIC, LLC.

Office: 1-203-814-1048

Mobile: 1-603-490-8899

Email: Larry.Hawk@naes.com



NAES Corporation 16 Woodruff Hill Rd, Oxford, CT 06478

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: This electronic mail contains information belonging to the sender that is solel y

for the recipient named above and which may be confidential or privileged.

SENDER EXPRESSLY PRESERVES AND ASSERTS ALL PRIVILEGES AND IMMUNITIES APPLICABLE TO THIS

EMAIL. If you are not the intended recipient, any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this communication is STRICTLY PROHIBITED. If you have received this email in error, please notify me

immediately. Thank you.